HANDBOOK ADVISORY GROUP 

Report to the Steering Group

1. How many meetings, and of what type (e.g. face-to-face, by teleconference), has your Advisory Group had since March 2003?  


No meetings of full advisory group (one planned for Barcelona).

One teleconference with editors and Nordic CC to discuss technical issues.

Sally Green and Phil Alderson speak every 2-3 weeks to cover HAG and QAG issues. Now that Julian Higgins has been approved as a further co-editor, we plan to continue this arrangement with him for HAG issues.


Is this what you expected in your previous report?

Not applicable, as we have taken over since Melbourne. However, Mike Clarke advises that no such meetings had been planned at the time of the previous report of the HAG.

2. Supply an up-to-date list of the members of your Advisory Group.

Phil Alderson, Sally Green (and Julian Higgins) as co-convenors and co-editors.

Technical support from Jacob Riis, administrative support from Nicola Thornton.

Lisa Askie, Chris Cates, Jon Deeks (CCSG rep), Matthias Egger, Frances Fairman, Alex Jadad, Philippa Middleton, Jim Neilson (CCSG rep), Ole Olsen as an Editorial Board.

All Methods Group convenors are also HAG members. 

(The previous co-editors, Mike Clarke and Andy Oxman, have stood aside from the Handbook Advisory Group but both have offered their continuing advice to the new co-editors should this be asked for.)

3. Summarise any significant actions taken by your Advisory Group since your last report (for the Steering Group meeting in Melbourne in March 2003), and significant actions planned for the period until the next meeting of the Steering Group in Milan in March 2004.

· Appointed two new co-editors, with one more to be confirmed by CCSG.

· Planned for the transfer of some responsibility for the production of the electronic version of the Handbook from the NCC to the UKCC, and planned streamlining the production of the different versions (pdf, html, help) of the Handbook.

· Organised a teleconference of the Statistical Methods Group convenors to discuss finishing the revision of Section 8 of the Handbook, resulting in a commitment from them to finish the first half of the new section by the 2003 Colloquium.

· Merged the management of the Open Learning Material with that of the Handbook.

4. Does your Advisory Group have any questions that you would like the Steering Group to answer?  If so, please list them.

Would the CCSG see any problem in pursuing the idea of a printed version of the Handbook available at a cost, as long as a free downloadable version still existed? Does the CCSG have a view on who should be the publisher for such a project, and what should be the process for deciding?

5. Does your Advisory Group wish to raise any problems, and recommended solutions, which you would like the Steering Group to discuss?  If so, please list them.

None.

6. The previous Co-Convenors of the Handbook Advisory Group did not request a budget for the financial year April 2003 to March 2004.  Please advise if you now think you need one and, if so, provide details.

We would like to request a budget of £1,000 for the current financial year (April 2003 to March 2004) to cover the cost of the HAG having a meeting by teleconference if necessary.  We will revisit the amount of our request for the next financial year, following discussions among the full HAG about how best to ensure timely contributions to the Handbook from individuals and Methods Groups.


Maintaining the Handbook has been identified as a task within the UKCC’s and the ACC’s workplans and so some resources exist to support this activity. 


Phil Alderson, Sally Green and Julian Higgins

Co-Convenors, Handbook Advisory Group

September 2003 


